
 
 

RESPONSE TO COUNCILLOR QUESTIONS 
MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL  DATE  16 JUNE 2021 
 
Item 7.1 Petitions - Trial of safety improvements at Bridge/Pickles/Glover 
intersection 
 
 

Question from Councillor Pearl 

Can officers provide information on any commonalities between the six reported accidents? 

 

Response 

Officers have completed a review of the six crashes at the intersection and identified two 
similarities. 

1. Four of the six crashes occurred when vehicles turned right into Bridge Street from 
Pickles Street.  

2. Five of the six crashes occurred when from drivers performing a cross intersection 
movement (left turn, right turn or through movement) did not give way to vehicles 
travelling north along Pickles Street. 

A detailed report will be provided to Councillors for consideration at the Council meeting on 4 
August 2021. 

 

 

*Please note: answers to any questions in Public Question Time and Councillor Question 
Time which were answered at the meeting are included in the minutes of that meeting. 


